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Monday 10th December 2018 

Benalla P-12 College Newsletter 
Executive Principal-Tony Clark  

Email: benalla.p12@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Web:  www.benallap12.vic.edu.au 
 

Avon St Campus 
(Foundation-Yr 4) 
Ph: (03) 5762 1646 
Fax: (03) 5762 2740 
Attendance Hotline 

5762 1646 
 

 

Waller St Campus 
(Foundation-Yr 4) 
Ph: (03) 5762 2600 
Fax: (03) 5762 3863 
Attendance Hotline 

5762 2600 

Faithfull St Campus 
(Yr 5-12) 

Ph: (03) 5761 2777 
Fax: (03) 5762 4076 
Attendance Hotline 

5761 2747 

 
Dear Parents and Members of the School Community, 
 

The last meeting of School Council is tonight. I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the members of council for their work 
throughout the year. It is a big commitment to take on a role on School Council but it is certainly a valuable one. Elections will come up 
again in March 2019 and I would encourage any parent to get involved by nominating.  
Thank you to parents Michael Plex, Leanne Lefebvre, Melissa Rowland-Williams, Stacey Hall, Tiffany Heatherill, Amanda Sams, 
Melissa Quilliam; Community representatives Pat Claridge and Bernie Hearn; student reps Cameron Holmes and Sarah Neilson and staff 
James Carboon, Anne Hansen, Alison Schneider and Hamish McPherson.  
 
EWB Challenge 
Well done to Lianna Ramage and the Year 9 students who went to Melbourne last week to take part in the Engineers Without Borders 
activity. Edward Mentiplay-Smith, Zoe Lefebvre-Thivillier, Perry Plex, Andre McLean-Frankling and Ankur Singh all made the most of 
a wonderful opportunity to participate in this activity. Read the detailed report in the newsletter, with photos of the students.  
 
Grade 5/6 and Year 7-9 Presentation Evening.  
Last week,m there were two highly successful presentation evenings at the Lakeside Community Centre. These were very well organised 
by Emily Carr and Sangeeta Vashishta and their respective teams, and were a wonderful opportunity to recognise the many students who 
work hard and achieve at a very high level. It was great to see so many parents in attendance, and the community support for awards 
from Marangan Lodge and Ray White Real Estate means a lot for our students. As usual, the event was well supported by the band and 
music staff, with another amazing solo performance from Sarah Green. Well done to all the students who received awards, and a special 
thankyou to Ankur Singh and Andre McLean-Frankling for doing an outstanding job of hosting the evening.  
The Year 10/11 Presentation evening is this Wednesday at 6.30pm.  

 
Statewide Transition Day 
Tomorrow is transition day for all new Foundation and Year 6 
students in Victoria. All of our students from Foundation to Year 
6 will step up a year level tomorrow, and meet their new teachers 
and classmates. This is an exciting time for everyone, and will 
help set students up for success in their learning next year. As 
mentioned previously, we do our best to place students with 
friends and to take into account parent requests, however this is 
not always possible. All children will be guaranteed a teacher 
who is professional and will do everything they can to support 
your child.  
 
Carols by Candlelight 
This Sunday at the Benalla Gardens, the College will have a 
band playing some Christmas songs. This should be a great event 

and it would be good to see as many people there as possible.  

Have a great week.  
Tony Clark 
Executive Principal 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=facebook+clip+art&view=detailv2&qpvt=facebook+clip+art&id=B1A99B2F948E66FCB84ED88DE69384D635DA5BAD&selectedIndex=6&ccid=U4I8dPms&simid=607992306964695922&thid=OIP.M53823c74f9ac8a9bffdeda6d1fa8a8d4o0
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Dates to 
Remember: 

2018 Term Dates 
8th October –20th December 

 

December 11  State-wide Orientation Day 

December 12 
 Year 10/11 Presentation night  

 Year 6 Graduation-PAC Faithfull Street 

 Foundation Picnic at Waller Street 11.30am 

December 14  Year 1/2 Picnic in the Park-Merriwa Park Wangaratta  

 Year 5-10 Assembly 9.15am 

December 18  Avon Christmas Fun Day 

 Year 12 Graduation -BPACC 6.30pm  

December 19 
 Avon Street Campus End of Year Assembly 9.00am 

 Waller Street Campus End of Year Assembly 2.10pm 

 Waller Street Campus Family Christmas Basket Tea 5.00-6.30pm 

December 20  Last Day of Term-3.10pm  dismissal *please note correct time 

Benalla P-12 Uniform Shop  

2019 Open Days 
 

 Monday 21st January 9am -3pm 
 Tuesday 22nd January 9am -3pm 
 Wednesday 23rd January 9am-3pm 
 Wednesday 30th January 9am -3pm 
 Wednesday 31st January (First day of school) 

8.30am - 11am 
 

 
Orders can be placed over the phone and 

delivered to your nearest campus. 
 

Call Judds Yarrawonga on  
5744 1269 for any further details 

 

         Why every day counts 
How have you gone with your child’s attendance this term? Has 
your child attended every day from the first bell to the last bell of 
the day? Did your child have regular days off each week?  Was your 
child late most days? Did it become an all out fight to get your child 
to school? If yes, then this is the perfect time to catch up with one 
of our student wellbeing staff members who can assist and support 
you with getting your child back on track for next year. Support can 
be offered whatever the issue is.   
This is the time for you to plan for a brand new start for 2019. What 
are your new goals? Maybe your goal could be your child having a 
higher attendance for term 1next year  than term 4 this year?  
Whatever the goal, we wish you all the best and if you are needing 
help to achieve your goal with your child attending school every day 
for 2019, then please don’t hesitate to contact one of our student 
wellbeing team members 
 
Help us to help you, please contact Scott, Bron, Lou or Craig to 
assist in achieving your new attendance goal. 
 

Avon/Clarke St Campus -Scott Greig 5762 1646  

Waller St Campus -Bron Greig 5762 2600  

Faithfull St Campus -Lou McCloskey 5761 2777  

Faithfull St Campus -Craig Carley 5761 2777  

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=dates+to+remember&view=detailv2&&id=1C819E2B72713AE6B6FA6A09B7AF8DEA5D097A1C&selectedIndex=1&ccid=N3P%2fvSj5&simid=608051534816805544&thid=OIP.M3773ffbd28f9d67980e659048ef2e6f7H0
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End of Year Christmas Disco 
2.10 –3.10pm 

13th December 
$3.00 per child or $5.00 for two or more 

Students will receive a juice box and small packet of chips. 

Bring your Christmas gear or casual clothes to change into. 
 

Thank you to our wonderful Parents & Friends for  
organising this event  

* Wednesday December 12-Foundation Intercampus Picnic 

11.30am 

* Thursday December 13-Avon Christmas Disco 2.10pm 

* Friday December 14-Year 1/2 Picnic in the Park-Wangaratta 

* Tuesday December 18 –Avon Christmas Fun Day 

* Wednesday December 19-End of Term Assembly 9.00am 

* Thursday December 20-Last day of school –3.10 Dismissal 

How To Make Nice 

You need 

 Chopped frozen mango 

 Chopped frozen banana 

 1 tablespoon apple juice 
 
Put all ingredients in a blender 
and mix together until it looks 
smooth, like ice cream. 
 
Make sure you eat it, while its 

cold! 

Finally, after months of renovations the Year 3 students get to cook in 
the new Avon Street kitchen. 
Choc Chip cookies were on the menu as small gifts for our new 
Foundation buddies. 
 
On Tuesday 4th December, was the day that the Year 3 students met their new 
Prep buddies. Before we met we wrote them a letter, we told them our name, 
year level, things we like and things about school and our family. 
While some of us did the letters, some went into the kitchen to make cookies 
for our buddies, Nardia did one group and Mrs Hanson did the other. Each 
person got to put one ingredient in and roll them in a ball, then Nardia and 
Mrs Hansen squashed down the ball, then we changed over. Then we went to 
see our new buddies and went back to class to finish our letters. 
By Ella 

Congratulations to our above students of the 
 week: Will, Kaelen, Zac, Beau, Aaliyah and Angus 
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Top Tips to Keep Kids Reading Over the Holidays and STOP the Decline in Reading.  

 
It comes as no surprise that children love school holidays! Being free of the restraints of going to school every day and being able to relax is a valuable 
part of growing up. The regular reading that is a part of many children’s school day suddenly comes to an end, as there are far more interesting things 
to do on holidays than read a book, right?    Research clearly shows that when kids put down take home books from school on their holiday 
break, their reading ability also drops with it. The term “summer slide” is well established in the United States and refers to children dropping in 
their reading ability following a lack of reading over the summer break. Teachers in Australia also report that students return to school after their break 
with a lower reading level and interest in books, than before the holidays. Therefore it’s vital that we continue to encourage our children to read widely 
and often whilst they are on holidays. 

 Here are some top tips to make sure your kids stay engaged with reading over the school break. 

1. Make reading time fun and quick. Ten minutes a day is great! 

2. Visit bookstores and the local library.  REDB4 next to Hide’s Bakery have second hand books. 

3. Use online books, such as    https://www.oxfordowl.co.uk/for-home/advice-for-parents/reading-at-home/                                                                                            
Online subscriptions such at National Geographic Kids 

4. Join the Scholastic Summer Reading Challenge http://www.scholastic.com.au/summer 

5. Allow children to choose what they want to read, fiction/narrative or nonfiction/information books. 

6. Have a ‘screen free night’ each week.  Read books instead! 

7. Give books as gifts. Big W are the biggest company that buy books in Australia. Their prices are terrific and book sets are much cheaper.  

8. Read together using supportive strategies- 

When you are reading together with your child, it’s a great idea to give them the option of how they would like to read. Provide the opportunity for 
children to choose whether they would like to read aloud or silently. Check if they would like to try paired reading if they feel like they need extra 
support with the book. 

When your child comes to a word that they don’t know or aren’t sure of, remember to: 

Wait: Give your child a chance to figure out the word on their own, using strategies they have been using at school. 

Ask: Does that make sense? Does that look right? Does the picture give you a clue? Could you read on for more information? 
Then skip: if the child is still stuck on the word, ask them to skip it and read on. The reread the sentence again. You can always drop that word into the 
conversation as you turn the page. This has the added advantage of not making the child wrong! 
Working with your child to maintain good reading habits over their school break allows you to not only establish your family as active read-
ers, but will give them the best possible start for when they return to school. 

https://www.oxfordowl.co.uk/for-home/advice-for-parents/reading-at-home/
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Students of the Week 

Congratulations Marli and Amy on receiving an award 
from Paula for being involved in the parade.  

Students in 1/2 have been creating a poetry anthology this term. Students 
were required to write and publish a range of Haiku, shape poems and free 

verse. They also had to critique and respond to other student’s poems. This 
week students will have the opportunity to invite family and friends for their 

poetry reading. Students are excited and have been practicing to ensure they 
are fluent readers of poetry.  Each students has worked very hard. They are 

pictured holding their favourite poems.  

Waller Street Parents & Friends  
Christmas Raffle 

 

Tickets have been distributed to Waller street 
families. The cost  is $1.00 per ticket. Fabulous 
giant hampers are available to win, but “you have 
to be in it to win it” 
Hampers will be drawn at the Waller Street 
Christmas Basket Tea Wednesday 19th 
December. 
Please return sold/unsold tickets and money in 
the zip lock bag provide to the office by Tuesday 
18th December. 
 

Thank you to our amazing families and students for 
your ongoing support. 
 
 

The Waller St Campus Annual Christmas Basket 
Tea and Carols evening will be held on Wednes-
day 19 December 2018 from 5.00pm – 
6.30pm at Waller St under the trees at the 
front of the school. 
Families are invited to bring along a basket tea 
or take-away, celebrate the festive season and 
the end of the 2018 school year.   
The winners of the Christmas Hamper Raffle’s 
will also be drawn.    
Everyone welcome and just a reminder NO 

BYO ALCOHOL. 

 
Congratulations to our above Students of the week. Back: Ebony, Amy, 
Charlie, Jacinta (on behalf of 1/2 Spencer), Oliver, Chelsey 
front: Laura, Holly, Tori, Kyle  
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The Year 5/6 Hands on Learning students travelled to the city last week to meet up 
with the musicians that they worked with in Term 3. After a two and half hour bus 
and train trip, and a short walk over the Yarra River to the Melbourne Recital 
Centre the group were given a tour of the beautiful venue. The entrance hall was 

designed to look like the inside of a violin case with big red sofas and multi layered timber ceiling. The concert hall is actually a box 
that sits on many large springs that help dampen any outside noises. We went down to the substation where all the back stage is 
organized.  
After this the students were set the task of producing, composing and performing a musical percussion piece for a small audience. The 
instruments were made from vacuum cleaner hose, a balloon and a small bit of pipe. This created a sound a bit like a didgeridoo, 
although some decided to whirl it, scrap it and bang it to get a whole range of sounds. Another group worked as the production team, 
setting up the stage, liaising with the performers, lighting and of course the AV Technician. The composers worked away in another 
place deciding on the sounds, the order, speed and rhythm that they would play them in. This was all written up on a poster so that the 
percussionists could read and play the music.  
A great effort by everyone involved and an amazing day out.  

A morning visit to Clarke St Campus 
 
On Tuesday 4th December, all Year 4 students from both Avon St and Waller 
St Campus, came together as part of their transition to Clarke St Campus.  The 
students assembled in Bu Perry’s room and were able to meet Year 5-12 
Campus Principal, Reno Lia, as well as Year 5-6 Leader Emily Carr.  After 
that the students heard accounts from current Year 5 students about their 
experiences in the Year 5-6 Hub.  Students were then placed into 3 groups and 
worked with Bu Perry, Bu Brown, Miss Lepoidevin, Pak Major, Miss Carr 
and Mrs Schneider.  They played get to know you games, and made treasure 
boxes about themselves so that their class mates and teachers understand more 
about them.  The Year 4’s settled in particularly well, and it was wonderful to 
see the Year 4’s from Avon and Waller St making new friends.  We are 
certainly looking forward to the Statewide Transition Day on Tuesday 11th 
December as the Year 4’s will spend a whole day at Clarke St.  The students 
who visited definitely displayed respect, integrity, high expectations and 
responsibility. Well done !! 
 

On Tuesday 4th December, the Year 4’s went to the 5/6 Hub at Clark Street for 
transition. We found out our classrooms but they may change. Mr Major will be 
moving from Avon Street to Clark Street to be a Year 5 teacher. First , we got a piece 
of paper and we had to complete a survey with each other, so that we could get to know 
each other. Then,  we got to design our Readers Workshop book and we glued this into 
our book. Then, we had recess and sadly it was time to go. 
By Sharna 
 

“I felt a little nervous at the time but it’s just like our school and I even got to see my 
friends from last year, They made me feel like I belong here. I really like my teacher for 
next year.”  Callum  
 
“At transition we walked over to Clarke Street. We did some colouring and got to know 
the school properly and the teacher we were with, might be the teacher that we have 
next year.” David 
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EWB Innovation Challenge 
 
On Tuesday 27th November Edward Mentiplay-Smith, Zoe Leferbre-Thivillier, Perry 
Plex, Andre McLean-Frankling and Ankur Singh travelled to Melbourne to participate in 
the Engineers Without Borders High School Innovation Challenge. This program is con-
ducted by volunteers from the university community. It gives high school students the 
opportunity to participate in STEM based activities while also building their ability to 
work with other students from schools around Victoria. The challenge the students were 
required to complete, was to design a town that met the needs of 10 000 people and was 
environmentally sustainable. Each group then had to present their design back to all oth-
er students,  as well as a panel of judges who are all industry professionals. All five stu-
dents did a fantastic job over the three days and should be commended on their effort. 
Perry Plex’s group ended up winning the Innovation Challenge. 

 

December 



 

School Bus Management System 

www.benallap12.vic.edu.au 8 

 

In the lead up to the 2019 school year, all travellers wishing to access School Bus Program services, are required to login to the School 
Bus Management System and submit their travel applications.    
 
The school wishes to stress to parents that safety is our number one priority.  If your child is not registered and is still travelling on a bus, 
then the School Bus Management System and our school records will not have them listed to catch the bus. In the event of an incident or a 
need to stop the bus, we will not know that firstly your child is on the bus and will not know to contact you.  
 
To login to the School Bus Management System, please go to https:\\schoolbusapplication.ptv.vic.gov.au.  
Existing Travellers  
 
These are students who already travel on the school bus and are registered on the School Bus Management System.  If your child requires 
continued travel on the school bus, then you must submit a 2019 travel application.    
The chart below will help families already registered on the School Bus Management System to:  
 
·        Renew Applications - If your child is already travelling and needs continued school bus access and has not changed school or home 
address  
·        Add Travellers and New Application - If you are already registered on the School Bus Management System, but have a child access-
ing a bus for the first time  
·        New Application - If your child is already travelling but has changed school or home address.  
 
For your convenience, please see chart below to help with the process.  
 

 
                                                 Diagram 1 - Existing Travellers 
  New Families 
 
All new families seeking access to School Bus Program services for the first time will need to register on the School Bus Management 
System.  Please go to https:\\schoolbusapplication.ptv.vic.gov.au.  
 
Once registered, families will be able to add travellers and submit travel applications online.  
 
For your convenience, please see the chart below to help you with the registration and application process.   
 

   
                                                    Diagram 2 - New Traveller 

 
When Can You Submit My Child's 2019 Application? 
 
Now.  The School Bus Management System is accepting 2019 applications now.  
 
When Will You Receive A Travel Offer? 
 
The School Bus Management System will process all 2019 travel applications at the end of November 2018.    
 
What's Next? 
When you receive your child's travel offer, login to the School Bus Management System and manage your child’s offer.  This completes 
the process.  
Need Assistance? 
 
In the event families need assistance, please contact Public Transport Victoria's Call Centre on 1800 800 007.  
 

https://schoolbusapplication.ptv.vic.gov.au/
https://schoolbusapplication.ptv.vic.gov.au/
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 Avon Campus:     0428 014 133        

Vacation Care starts 2019:  
Monday 14th January 2019  Flying Day (Make and fly kites and paper planes  No Extra Cost 
Tuesday 15th January 2019 Relaxing Day – Wear PJ’s     No Extra Cost 
Wednesday 16th January 2019 Shepparton Aquamoves/Bowling    $14 Extra 
Thursdays 17th January 2019 Canvas Prints and Chalk making    No Extra Cost 
Friday 18th January 2019 BPACC Movies and Coloured Sand   $14 Extra 
 
Monday 21st January 2019  Waterplay Day – bring spare clothes   No Extra Cost 
Tuesday 22nd January 2019 BPACC Movies and Hanna Beading   $14 Extra 
Wednesday 23rd January 2019 Summer Cooking Day     No Extra Cost 
Thursdays 24th January 2019 Violet Town Pool      $10 Extra 
Friday 25th January 2019 Bag Making from old shirt (bring old T Shirt)  No Extra Cost 
 
Monday 28th January 2019 PUBLIC HOLIDAY – NO CARE 
Tuesday 29th January 2019 Care at Avon only (Technology Day)   No Extra Cost 
Wednes 30th January 2019 Care at Avon only (Technology Day)   No Extra Cost 
 

Enquiries please email:  hanrahan.anne.e@edumail.vic.gov.au   
or phone Anne on Fridays at Waller 5762 2600 

Waller Campus:  0407 715 660 

Monday 10/12 Tuesday 11/12 Wednesday 12/12 Thursday 13/12 Friday 14/12 

Activity 

Elastics & 

Craft 
Afternoon tea 

Fruit, yoghurt, milk 
& juice 

Activity 

Fruit Salad 

& zoob 
Afternoon tea 

Fruit, noodles , 
milk & juice 

Activity 

Golden child & play 
dough 

  Afternoon tea 

Fruit, kabana & 
cheese, milk & juice 

Activity 

Ball games & craft 
Afternoon tea 

Fruit, jelly, milk & 
juice 

Activity 

Play dough & 
Lego 

  Afternoon tea 

Fruit, pancakes, 
milk & juice 

Monday 17/12 Tuesday 18/12 Wednesday 19/12 Thursday 20/12 Friday 21/12 

Activity 

Basketball & bub-
bles 

Afternoon tea 

Fruit, cereal, milk & 
juice 

Activity 

Totem tennis & 
jigsaw 

Afternoon tea 

Fruit, dry biscuits 
& spreads, milk & 

juice 

Activity 

Skipping & craft 
  

Afternoon tea 

Fruit, Fairy bread, 
milk & juice 

  

Activity 

Sandpit & Hama 
beads 

Afternoon tea 

Fruit, raisin toast, 
milk & juice 

LAST DAY OF 
SCHOOL 

NO SCHOOL 

For students 
  

CARE at 
WALLER ONLY 

Bookings Essen-
tial 

Monday 10/12 Tuesday 11/12 Wednesday 12/12 Thursday 13/12 Friday 14/12 

Activity 

Cricket & Trouble 

Afternoon Tea 

Fruit, cereal, milk 
& juice. 

Activity 

Chalk drawing & 
kinetic sand 
  Afternoon Tea 

Fruit, biscuits & 
spreads, milk & 
juice. 

Activity 

Preparation for 
wraps. 
  Afternoon Tea 

Fruit, cheese & ka-
bana, milk & juice 

Activity 

Outside sit ball & Du-
plo 
  Afternoon Tea 

Fruit, salad wraps, 
milk & juice. 

Activity 

Playground & 
cubbies 
  Afternoon Tea 

Fruit, toasted 
sandwiches, milk 
& juice 

Monday 17/12 Tuesday 18/12 Wednesday 19/12 Thursday 20/12 Friday 21/12 

Activity 

Cricket 
 & Hama beads. 
Afternoon Tea 

Fruit, Biscuits 
&spreads, milk & 
juice. 

Activity 

cubbies 

 & Skipping. 
Afternoon Tea 

Fruit, jelly & cus-
tard, milk & juice. 

Activity 

Totem Tennis & 
dress ups 
 Afternoon Tea 

Fruit, toast, milk & 
juice. 
  

Activity 

Christmas craft 
Afternoon Tea 

Fruit, fresh sandws, 
milk & juice 
LAST DAY OF 
SCHOOL 

NO SCHOOL 

For students 
  

CARE at 
WALLER ON-

LY 
Bookings Essen-

tial 

mailto:hanrahan.anne.e@edumail.vic.gov.au

